VI.

VII.

Bloomington Urban Enterprise Association
AGENDA
City Hall, McCloskey Conf. Room - 401 N. Morton St.
September 20, 2018
3:00 PM

Roll Call

Approval of Minutes
e August 18, 2018

Reports from Officers & Committees
e Director’s Report
e Financial Report

New Business
e Confirmatory vote on 2018 Zone Arts Grants recommendations

Unfinished Business
e CDFI Project presentation (2/3 meetings - formal vote will be held in October)
i. Small Business Financing Needs Assessment — Adina Abramowitz
ii. CDFI Friendly Bloomington Business Plan — Mark Pinsky
iii. CDFI funding request to BUEA — Mayor John Hamilton
iv. Discussion

General Discussion

Adjournment

Next BUEA Meeting will be on October 10, 2018



Bloomington Urban Enterprise Association
Board Meeting Minutes
City Hall, McCloskey Conf. Room - 401 N. Morton St.
August 8, 2018
ROLL CALL
Members Present: Paul Ash, Julie Donham, Jackie Yenna, Margaret Fette, Alex Crowley, Chris Sturbaum
Members Absent: Darcie Fawcett, Carol Gulyas

City Staff Present: Brian Payne, Laurel Waters

APPROVAL OF MINUTES —July 18, 2018

Jackie made a motion to approve the minutes from July 18, 2018. Paul seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously.

REPORTS FROM OFFICERS & COMMITTEES
e Director’s Report

Awarded a business scholarship for a zone business. The Bee Corporation was given $1200 to send
employees to the Almond Conference in California.

Update on Mills Pool 90 degree days. There were two with 224 participants for a total cost to the BUEA of
$952 to Bloomington Parks & Recreation. Chris Sturbaum added that Parks & Recreation made no action
regarding Bryan Pool. Brian stated he would ask Parks if they have a plan to go forward.

There was a press release.
Legislative Update — There are a couple of appointments to fill on the BUEA and Resolution to renew the
Enterprise Zone. Carol Gulyas is leaving and is a Mayoral appointee as well as a Plan Commission
member. The Council will need to replace Jackie Howard, which needs to be a Zone business owner.

e Financial Report

$590 on tax filings from last year
$1200 to Bee Corp for Business Scholarship

NEW BUSINESS — No new business

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

e CDFI Preview discussion

Brian explained this will be the first of three (3) meetings where the CDFI project will be discussed. This
meeting was a review of the process, and also questions to be answered at the next meeting.

Alex brought the BUEA members up to date on where the CDFI is today. The formalized concept of a
CDFI friendly city has been rolled out and is progress. Mark Pinsky has been asked to develop a business
plan which will be useful for all funding and stakeholder groups who will want to become involved in some



way or another. That business plan will be distributed to the BUEA. Right now there is some
matchmaking going on.

Alex reported there is be a National CDFI Conference coming up and Bloomington will have a panel at the
conference.

There will be a formal status update in November of 2018.

The next couple BUEA meetings will be about questions the BUEA has, and what kind of funding might
come out of the BUEA, and try to formulize that by the end of year.

Brian said in September there would be a packet that includes a written business plan, a job description for
this “harbor master” person, a Performa about how it will work from a budget perspective; how much will
be spent on operations, how much will be spent on staff, how much we hope to be invested, and for this
group, a specific ask for investment from the BUEA.

Julie stated she would like to know who else will be funding, other than the BUEA. Julie also asked the
anticipation for how big the fund will be.

Julie had the following questions:
What the amount of the fund would be. The plan for the hiring of the “harbor master.”

Alex added for clarity that the entity would be a standalone 501(3)(c), not a CDFI, but a non-governmental
group that would operate the concept moving forward, and take over the matching making role.

Julie asked what this organization might look like. Alex believed it would be small, maybe one or two
people, a Board of Directors, which is heavily skewed toward financial advising. Where it will reside has
not been determined yet.

Julie asked who they would report to. Alex stated they will report to their Board which will consist of
people from the City, BUEA, Foundation, financial community. Whether the board itself is the advisory
committee needs to be worked out.

Chris asked once on their own, what will support them. Alex stated there will be an operating fund, and
return on investment. ldeally it will become self-sufficient, but in the short term, that will not be the case.

Jackie asked if the $75,000 for the position will continue out of the BUEA budget. Alex stated no. The
entity will have its own operating fund, but where that comes from is what needs to be determined, and
what role the BUEA would have, whether a capital role, or operating role.

Julie stated this plan will come with an ask and how does the BUEA make sure their funds stay in the Zone.
Will this be business related as the BUEA does not really attack affordable housing. Alex said there are
two ways, one is to restrict which is tough. Alex added he believes the Zone benefits from things in and
out of the Zone. The balancing act is how restrictive to be, and believes the less restrictive the better.
However, the BUEA does have a pretty specific focus.

Julie ask for clarification as she thought they were statutorily restricted. Brian stated no, what they have is
a charter and articles of incorporation by-laws that govern how the BUEA operates as a non profit.
However, the statute that allows the formation of an enterprise zone and enterprise association doesn’t
require that the money only ever have benefits that are self-contained in the zone. The funding can go to
organizations that will then accrue benefits to the zone.

Brian stated he and Larry have gone over the mission and the articles of incorporation and feel comfortable
that any investment made into a CDFI will be well within the scope.
Brian stated he can send the members the language.



Alex stated what is worth considering in these meetings is

1) What kinds of things does the BUEA want its money to be involved in.
2) What kinds of Restrictions

3) Money towards operating vs capital pool

Chris asked if the BUEA does not support then who would support. Alex thought possibly external funding sources.
Julie asked what the balance of the BUEA account. Brian reported upwards of 2.15 million dollars.

Margaret commented that she can see how the bridge fund can happen for building projects, whether they are a
community resource center, or affordable housing project, and they make a lot of sense. What does not make sense
is what can be done to help small businesses in the Zone. The BUEA’s focus has not been on affordable housing or
community resource centers except the exception of Boys and Girls Club. This Board puts money into the IvyTech
Small Business Development which make sense and our grants, not loans. In the context of this loan fund, what
does that mean for small businesses, how could they use it? Please include in this information an explanation on
how small businesses will be helped.

Alex stated they are working to build that up with the CDFI in Indianapolis who is interested in doing small business
loans. The City has public art projects that are coming up that are funded from the one percent for the art program.
These artists are small businesses and in order to do something they need at least half the funding up front.

However, the law does not allow for payment until completion of the project. This artificially limits the ability to
expand your universe of artists because of the construct of the way it’s being paid. Only artists who have a
significant amount of capital can apply for the job. This is where a CDFI could help.

Alex state Mark has brought on a resource that is focused on small business. This person is a small business CDFI
expert. Brian added she ran a small business.

Julie stated there are really not very many business loans here. Most is real estate because of the University.

There was talk about what day would work better to reschedule the meeting. Tentatively the date was changed to
September 19

Chris stated it looks like the Trojan Horse will be painting the brick.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 1:11 p.m.



August 2018

BUEA Budget Report

Amount Amount
Budget Spent This | SpentTo
Administrative Budget Amount Month Date Balance
Professional Services $35,000.00 | $ - $ 35,000.00 $0.00
Audit Services $2,300.00 $ 590.00 $1,710.00
Postage $100.00 $ - $100.00
Subscriptions/Dues $760.00 $ 750.00 $10.00
Professional Bonds $2,300.00 $ 2,145.00 $155.00
Miscellaneous Expenses $1,000.00 $ 45.31 $954.69
Advertising/Marketing $5,000.00 $ - $5,000.00
Total Administrative $46,460.00 $0.00 $38,530.31 $7,929.69
Amount Amount
Budget 2017 Carry- | Spent This Spent To
Program Budget Amount over Month Date Balance
Education $38,500.00 $ 4,300.00 $35,400.00
School Grants $30,000.00 $ - $30,000.00
Resident Scholarships $6,000.00 $1,200.00 $ 1,800.00 $5,400.00
Lemonade Day $2,500.00 $ 2,500.00 $0.00
Business and Entrepreneurship $209,000.00 $ 108,069.00 $1,531.00
Business Scholarship Program $4,000.00 $600.00 $ 3,069.00 $1,531.00
SBDC/Cook Center $30,000.00 $ 30,000.00 $0.00
Mills Pool $ 952.00
CDFI Position $75,000.00 $ 75,000.00 $0.00
Arts and Culture $120,000.00 $ 13,954.00 | $142,941.01
Zone Art Grants $40,000.00 | $36,895.01 [ $ 4,000.00 [ $ 6,879.00 $70,016.01
Historic Facade Grant $50,000.00 $ 7,075.00 $42,925.00
City Art Program $30,000.00 $ - $30,000.00
Total Program Budget $267,500.00 | $38,695.01 [ $ 4,952.00 | $126,323.00| $179,872.01
Amount Amount
Budget 2017 Carry- | Spent This Spent To
2017 Budget Summary Amount over Month Date Balance
Administrative Budget $46,460.00 $0.00 $0.00 $38,530.31 $84,990.31
Program Budget $267,500.00 | $38,695.01 $4,952.00 | $126,323.00 | $437,470.01
Grand Total Budget $313,960.00 | $38,695.01 $4,952.00 | $164,853.31 | $187,801.70




2018 BUEA Zone Arts Grants Funding Recommendations

Organization Funding Request  Grant Amount Discpline Rationale

Girls Rock 3500 3500 music Full

Landlocked Music 4000 4000 music Full

Cicada Cinema 4000 4000 film Full

FlowMotion 4000 4000 dance/performan Full

Hopsotch Coffee 1500 1500 visual/performan: Full

Midway Music Festival 4000 4000 music Full

Creative Glass 2300 2300 glass/visual Full

Cardinal Stage 4000 3000 theatre partial - production cost - concern from comittee
lazz @ Ifell 3500 3000 music partial - deduced rent

The Bloomington Blues

and Boogie Woogie

Piano Festival 4000 2300 music partial - historic support

Flashback 2 Never 4000 3500 music/podcast partial - no food cost

Bloomington Early Music

Festival 4000 2300 Music partial - historic support

Dimension Mill, INC. 4000 2600 visual partial - for mural project

I I N I N RN R R
Total 46800 40000

Methodology: The BUEA Zone Arts Grants Subcommittee reviewed each application, discussed
amongst the subcommittee at a meeting, and then submitted final scores for each application.

After removing ineligible applicants from consideration, we compiled each reviewer's scores and
ranked the applicants in descending order based on quantitative score. Based on those scores,
review subcommittee discussion, and the Zone Arts grant guidelines, we devised the attached
funding recommendations.

In applying the grants guidelines and generating this recommendation, we emphasized the
following criteria in particular:

« Representation of a diversity of art genres (music, theater, movement, visual, etc.)
« Previous BUEA, BAC, BEAD or City of Bloomington awards

« Prioritizing new over existing programs

« Emphasizing partnerships with the business community

The attached scenario funds 13 of the 19 eligible applicants, 7 at their full request, and expends
all $40,000 available.




